City of Rochester, New Hampshire
CITY COUNCIL
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
31 Wakefield Street ¢ Rochester, NH 03867
(603) 332-1167
www.RochesterNH.net

October 13, 2021

TO:

Public Safety Committee

REGARDING: Public Safety Committee Meeting

There will be a Public Safety Committee meeting on October 20, 2021 at 6:00
p.m. in Council Chambers.

CC:

n

AGENDA

Approve Minutes from September 15, 2021 Public Safety Meeting

Public Input

Flat Rock Bridge Road/Salmon Falls Road Intersection Safety Concerns (kept in
committee)

Washington Street (Route 202)/Estes Road Intersection-Reduced speed and stop
light request

Squamanagonic Gate Discussion

Charles Street-Request for “no parking between hours of 2:30 PM and 3:30PM” on
Northbound side of Charles Street between Academy and Hope on Haven Hill
Driveway.

Autumn Street-Safety Issues and Request to Install Sidewalks

4 Corners-Meaderboro Road, Estes Road, 202A-Requesting a Mirror

Blue Hills Drive—Speed Limit Reduction Request

. E911 Update
. Emergency Management Update
. Other

Mayor and City Council
Chief Paul Toussaint

Deputy Chief Gary Boudreau
Chief Mark Klose

Assistant Chief Tim Wilder
Mr. Michael Bezanson

Mr. Timothy Goldthwaite
Ms. Laura McDormand

Ms. Lisa Clark


http://www.rochesternh.net/

Public Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes
September 15, 2021
6:00 PM
Council Chambers

Members Present Members Absent

Councilor Don Hamann, Chair Councilor Jeremy Hutchinson (Unexcused)
Councilor Palana Hunt-Hawkins Councilor Peter Lachapelle (Excused)
Councilor Chris Rice Others Present

Councilor David Walker

Michael Bezanson, PE, City Engineer
Deputy Chief Gary Boudreau, PD

Chief Mark Klose, FD

Dan Camara, GIS Asset Mgmt. Technician
Lisa Littlefield, 107 & 115 Salmon Falls Road
Leah Gavin, 14 Moores Court

Barbara Soley, 40 Four Rod Road

Janet Berube, 11 Woodside Lane Unit 1
Police Commissioner Lisa Stanley

Minutes
Councilor Hamann brought the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

1. Approve Minutes from July 21, 2021, Public Safety Meeting
Councilor Rice made a motion to approve the minutes from July 21, 2021.
The motion was seconded by Councilor Hunt-Hawkins. Unanimous voice
vote carried the motion.

2. Public Input
Leah Gavin of 14 Moores Court was present to talk about her concerns with the
trash pickup on her street. She states that her house sits right off the road and
everyone from the end of the street puts their trash toters in front of her house,
which she is fine with; they were doing that before she moved there. Her concern
is that her trash doesn’t get picked up for a couple weeks when there are vehicles
in the way. She states that her family has had respiratory issues and she thinks
it may be from breathing in all the fumes and bacteria from the trash; she has to
keep her windows shut. There have been flies and rodents because of the trash.
She was told that all they could do is request a full parking ban; she and her
husband do not want to do that because they have neighbors that are dependent
on this parking. She was hoping that the Committee could come up with some
kind a parking ban the day and time of their trash pickup. Councilor Hamann said
Moores Court is a narrow street to begin with. Councilor Walker asked if this could
be treated like a school zone by putting up a “No Parking” sign with a little sign
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underneath that says “Wednesday 6am-noon”, that way the police can enforce it.
Councilor Hamann asked Ms. Gavin if the trash is usually picked up by noon. Ms.
Gavin stated yes the latest is noon. Councilor Rice made a motion to install
“No Parking” signs both sides of Moores Court Wednesdays 6am-noon at
the discretion of DPW. The motion was seconded by Councilor Hunt-
Hawkins. Unanimous voice vote carried the motion. Councilor Rice
understands that there will still be a little inconvenience when trash pickup is
delayed due to snow storms or holidays, but this is a giant step forward in the right
direction.

. Flat Rock Bridge Road/Salmon Falls Road Intersection Safety Concerns
(kept in committee)

Councilor Hamann summarized the issue. Mr. Bezanson stated that he did get a
hold of the survey and he saw a couple of discrepancies with what GIS says and
what the survey says and discrepancies’ with the deed. He stated that he needs
to schedule a meeting with the surveyor but that their schedules have not been
able to line up as of yet. Mr. Bezanson said they are reviewing the property lines
and the right-of-way lines to see what they should actually look like then they can
come up with a recommendation. Councilor Rice asked Deputy Chief Boudreau if
there has been any more complaints and if the police department is monitoring this
issue. Deputy Chief Boudreau said he has receive a couple of emails from the
original person that brought this issue forward and it usually includes a list of
people on the email and it's usually regarding the parking, vehicles will pull up to
look at a car for 15 to 20 minutes then they leave The code enforcement officer
usually goes out to check and they are usually gone before he can get there. This
will be kept in committee so Mr. Bezanson can meet with the surveyor.  Ms.
Littlefield was present to talk about this request and she said she paid a survey
company to do the survey and the deed reflects their findings, she doesn’t
understand that piece. Mr. Bezanson said he has a few questions to ask the
surveyor before they move forward. Ms. Littlefield said it has been 2 months and
wanted to know when she could expect him to meet with them. Mr. Bezanson said
he will try to schedule something as soon as he can their schedules have not lined
up and hopes to have answers for next month’s meeting. Ms. Littlefield asked
Councilor Hamann if he met with the City attorney to check on zoning issues and
permits. Councilor Hamann said he has not met with the City attorney yet that he
was instructed to wait to see what Mr. Bezanson came up with. He said he spoke
with the City Manager, but not the City attorney.

. Crosswalk Request Linscott Court Apartments across Columbus Avenue
(kept in committee)

Councilor Hamann summarized the issue. Mr. Bezanson said they have a
consultant looking at the Columbus/Summer Street intersection, and as part of
their task they will evaluate the feasibility of such a crosswalk. It would be a mid-
block crosswalk on a major state route, so if it is installed then they need to
consider signage and if it would warrant a rapid rectangular flashing beacon
(RRFB). Mr. Bezanson will report the consultant’s recommendations when they
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are available, but the process will take months. Councilor Rice made a
recommendation to temporarily take this item of the agenda since it's a major
project and get the recommendation from DPW when available. Mr. Bezanson
said as soon as he gets the recommendation he will update the Committee.

. Ten Rod Road U Turn Update

Councilor Hamann summarized the issue. Mr. Bezanson said he did receive an
update from the NHDOT. They confirmed it was up to the City if they would like to
put a sign there. Mr. Bezanson reached out to the State Highway Safety Engineer
and he confirmed that a “No U Turn” sign would be appropriate in this case. Also,
State officials from the NHDOT Bureau of Traffic and Turnpikes Bureau said a “No
U Turn” sign wouldn’t be appropriate, unless there were a history of crashes.
Councilor Rice made a motion to install a “No U Turn” sign at Ten Rod
Road near Exit 14. Councilor Hunt-Hawkins seconded the motion. A
unanimous voice vote carried the motion.

. Four Road Road-Change Speed Limit to 30 MPH

Councilor Hamann summarized the issue. Commissioner Stanley said that there
were some residents of the Four Rod Road area present to talk about the speeding
on Four Rod Road. Barbara Soley of 40 Four Rod Road said she has lived there
for 43 years and she said there are some real concerns about the speeding; it used
to be known as a back road and a few months ago the road was paved. She stated
that people can’t even walk their dogs on the road and in the last few weeks people
have passed her on the left hand side. She would even be willing to have a police
cruiser park in her driveway, so they could see the issue. She said she can’t even
go to her mailbox safely. She would like the speed limit reduced from 35 mph to
30 mph. She said maybe even a flashing sign could be placed and anything else
the Police Department thinks would help. Janet Berube of 11 Woodside Lane Unit
1 said she likes to walk her dog at least a mile, so she goes down Woodside onto
Four Rod Road; the other day there was truck with a boat going at least 50 mph
and if she didn’t have a place to move over on the side they would have both been
hit; she said it's awful. She said she works in Dover and they have a flashing sign
on Sixth Street to slow vehicles down because there were speeding issues in the
area. Commissioner Stanley said the speed trailer has been out there a number
of times. She said the speed limit on Ten Rod Road is 35 mph and that's a major
road and the speed limit is the same for Four Rod Road. Councilor Rice said he
believes the testimony of the residents. He said that on Ten Rod Road there was
a young lady riding her horse in the opposite direction and Councilor Rice gave
her plenty of room there was a vehicle with Massachusetts plates on his bumper
as soon as Councilor Rice got back in the lane of travel they passed him. He says
it's happening everywhere and he does sympathize with the residents. Councilor
Hamann said he sees it all the time because he lives on lan’s Way. Deputy Chief
Boudreau said the speed trailer was out in the area of Grandview on Four Rod
Road from June 17-24. Councilor Rice asked if the speed trailer was placed after
the paving was done. Deputy Chief Boudreau said it was. In the 8 days it was on
Four Rod Road there were 10,480 cars with the minimum speed at 5 mph and the
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maximum at 77 mph. The average speed was 36.3 and the 85" percent was 42.7
mph. Councilor Rice would like the City to look at some of those blinking lights.
Deputy Chief Boudreau said near where he lives in Dover they did install one; it is
solar powered. Anything over 30 mph has a red slow down sign, when you are
going 30 mph it thanks you. Deputy Chief Boudreau will get a cost and options for
the signs for next month’s meeting. Councilor Rice said in Rye they have portable
ones and that’s what he would like to see so they can place them for a few months
to train people on the speed and be able to move to a different location.
Councilor Rice made a motion to change the posted speed limit on Four
Rod Road to 30 mph. The motion was seconded by Councilor Hunt-
Hawkins. Unanimous voice vote carried the motion.

. Salmon Falls Road-Speed Limit Sigh Request

Councilor Hamann summarized the issue. A resident was looking for a “Speed
Limit” sign; there is one on a utility pole that you cannot see because of the shrubs.
Mr. Bezanson said that there are a lot of signs in the City that are on utility poles;
these signs are being reinstalled on their own posts, but this will take time to
complete. Mr. Bezanson said that DPW crews may have already taken care of the
shrubs, but he will check. He also said that vehicles are coming up on a traffic
signal so a traffic signal ahead sign may be a better option.

Councilor Rice made a motion to install a “traffic signal ahead” warning
sign, with a “Highland Street” sign underneath at the discretion of DPW.
The motion was seconded by Councilor Hunt-Hawkins. Unanimous voice
vote carried the motion.

. E911 Update

Councilor Hamann summarized the issue. Chief Klose said the Fire Department
has a new Executive Secretary, Kelly Gagne, and she is being brought up to speed
on the E911 Committee. Councilor Hamann said there has been some concern
about the Tebbetts Road renumbering. Councilor Rice said that at October’s City
Council Workshop there will be more information presented by Deputy Chief
Wilder.

. Emergency Management Update

Councilor Hamann summarized the issue. Chief Klose said he knows that the
COVID-19 update was taken off the agenda, but he wanted to update the
Committee on the status. There are currently 70 cases and the Governor’s press
release indicated that it could be a bad fall; worse this year than it was last year.
NH Health and Human Services does not have the COVID-19 information readily
available; you have to look for it. Councilor Rice asked where the City is on safety
for City employees. Chief Klose said he could only speak for the Fire Department
and that they have a high vaccination rate. In a month and a half the City will hold
the triennial nuclear drill at the Rochester Middle School; it will happen around the
end of October. Chief Klose also said that the awarding of the Seabrook Grant
through Emergency Management should be awarded soon.
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10.Other
661 Pickering Road
Andrea Oliver is looking for a “blind drive” sign and a “Bus Stop Ahead” sign. She
said that they a have a wrap driveway and one side is really bad to see something
coming.
Councilor Rice made a motion to install a “Hidden Driveway” sign by 661
Pickering Road at the discretion of DPW at the owner’s expense. The
motion was seconded by Councilor Hunt-Hawkins. Unanimous voice vote
carried the motion.

Roy Street and Madison Avenue

A request to remove “Stop” signs on Roy Street at Madison Avenue. Due to the
detour from the Strafford Square project, there is more traffic and there are
vehicles running the stop sign at a considerable speed. Councilor Rice asked
about speed bumps and Mr. Bezanson said that he can look into the speed bumps.
Councilor Hunt-Hawkins said that this is a normal cut through to avoid the Stafford
Square area. Councilor Rice said he was not in favor of removing the stop signs.
Councilor Rice asked Deputy Chief Boudreau if there was an officer assigned in
the Strafford Square area. Deputy Chief Boudreau said not at this time and there
isn’t one scheduled to patrol detour areas either. Mr. Bezanson pointed out that
one of the “Stop” signs is somewhat hidden around a curve and recommended a
“Stop Sign Ahead” warning sign.

Councilor Rice made a motion to install a “Stop Sign Ahead” warning sign
on Roy Street in the direction from Washington Street at the discretion of
DPW. The motion was seconded by Councilor Hunt-Hawkins. Unanimous
voice vote carried the motion. Deputy Chief Boudreau said he could get the
speed trailer out there to get some data.

Lighting in Public Parking Lot at 536 Columbus Avenue.

Doug Lachance called DPW regarding the lighting in the public parking lot at 536
Columbus Avenue. He said that when Dunkin Donuts closes the flood lights shut
off on the telephone pole and this is causing it to be very dark in the public parking
lot. Councilor Rice asked Deputy Chief Boudreau if there have been any calls in
the area regarding safety. Deputy Chief Boudreau said no. He also said that the
police are always in this area and that there is light from Cumberland Farms and
KFC. Mr. Bezanson will check to make sure the lighting that is installed in the
parking lot is working properly. No action was taken.

Chief Klose Retirement

Chief Klose said that this will be his last Public Safety Committee meeting; he will
be retiring in a couple of weeks and he wanted to say thank you for working to get
the Fire Department back involved with the Public Safety Committee. And, he will
miss them all. Councilor Hamann thanked Chief Klose for his service.
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Yeagley Way Stop Sign Update

Mr. Bezanson said he reached out to the School Department, and received a
response back from the resource officer. Resource Officer Jackson said that
having a stop sign on the one way segment of Yeagley Way could back up traffic
onto Wakefield Street. DPW thought there was one located there years ago, so
they recently put a “Stop” sign back and painted a stop bar. Based on discussion,
Mr. Bezanson said DPW will go ahead and remove the stop sign and black out the
stop bar. Mr. Bezanson said there is a bigger project going on in this corridor so
the engineers can look at this intersection and make recommendations.

Councilor Rice wanted to give kudos to Dan Camara and personally thank him for his
work with redistricting and mapping skills; it went very smoothly. Councilor Hamann said
he was very helpful since he hasn’t done any of that before.

Councilor Hamann adjourned the meeting at 7:21 PM.

The minutes were respectfully submitted by Laura J. McDormand, Admin. Assistant .
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661 Pickering Road
1st Driveway Entrance




661 Pickering Road
2nd Driveway Entrance




September 16, 2021

Mr. Blaine Cox, Mayor McCarley and Members of the City Council,
c/o City Hall

31 Wakefield Street

Rochester, NH. 03839

Dear Mr. Cox, Madame Mayor and Members of the council,

My family and | have lived at our location on the corner of Estes Road and Washington Street

for over 34 years. During those years we have been unfortunate witnesses to hundreds of
motor vehicle accidents.

As a former EMT | responded to many of these. Thankfully most of these incidents have been
relatively minor. However, a number were devastating: two teen age girls on the way to a
prom ended up unconscious, on top of each other in a burning car. One girl had a broken
femur and was in immediate danger of bleeding to death. On one occasion two men riding on a
motorcycle were hit broadside by a car trying to cross the intersection. Both had broken
temurs. On a recent occasion, | cradled the head of an unconscious teenager in the back seat of
car so he could maintain an open airway until he was conscious and being attended to by a
paramedic. There were multiple broken bones, distraught drivers and passengers and, of
course, thousands and thousands of dolars’ worth of damage to vehicles and costly medical
treatments.

This week a 21-year-old man lost his life due an accident at the intersection. It was not his fault
and knowing the intersection as | do, | don’t think the other driver ever saw him. This past
spring, | was rear ended by a motorcyclist as t slowed down to turn left into my driveway
located just west of the intersection.

While the state has made some significant changes to the land bordering the intersection, |
believe it is time to do more. The significant increase in housing units within a mile radius of
this intersection has placed a traffic count on that road and nearby intersections surpassing
anything we have seen. The number of roads and increased curb cuts coupled with the
deceptive iook of a wide-open highway has made route between the Lowes’s entrance and
Dryhill Road intersection extremely treacherous.

As much as | hate to see it, the speed in that section of road needs to be reduced and a stop
light needs to be installed at this intersection at Estes road. Route 202 is a major artery into
and through our city. It is time for the City of Rochester to take steps with the State of New
Hampshire to improve this intersection. It is only a matter of time before someone else’s son,
daughter, husband, or wife is going to be killed.

Richard Menzel




Accident Data Estes/Washington Street

21-35405 21-644-AC 9/12/2021 X MC fatality
21-10955 21-186-AC 3/16/2021
20-1771 None 1/12/2020 Single vehicle off the road
20-4018 20-65-AC 1/27/2020 X multiple injuries
20-9729 20-165-AC 3/4/2020 hit & run
20-24222 20-364-AC 6/18/2020
19-29634 19-553-AC 8/3/2019
18-1643 18-28-AC 1/11/2018
18-20990 18-379-AC 5/14/2018 X non-serious injury
18-36318 18-662-AC 8/16/2018
17-7594 17-157-AC 2/20/2017
17-16247 17-334-AC 4/18/2017 X non-serious injury
17-24401 17-512-AC 6/12/2017 X MC non-serious injury
17-35521 17-742-AC 8/25/2017
17-41093 17-867-AC 10/3/2017
17-53280 17-1149-AC 12/27/2017
16-12227 16-191-AC 3/11/2016 hit & run
16-51558 16-811-AC 10/23/2016 X non-serious injury
15-12572 15-307-AC 3/18/2015 single vehicle/opr fled
15-55989 15-1013-AC 12/11/2015
Breakdown of incidents

No Injury Injury Fatal

14 5 1




Laura McDormand

From: Donald Hamann

Sent: Friday, QOctober 1, 2021 10:59 AM
To: Laura McDormand

Subject: FW: Squamanagaonic Gate

Please add this item to the Safety Committee agenda for Oct 20%. Peter Lachapelle will be chairing this meeting as | will
niot be In attendance.

Donald J Hamann

City Council Seat 5B

41 [ans Way

Rochester, NH 03867-4283
Donad.hamann@rochesternh.net
603-332-9246

From: Blaine Cox <blaine.cox@rochesternh.net>
Sent: Thursday, September 30, 2021 11:33 AM

To: Donald Hamann <donald.hamann@rochesternh.net>; Peter Lachapelle <peter.lachapelle@rochesternh.net>; Chris
Bowlen <chris.bowlen@rochesternh.net>; Lauren Krans <lauren.krans@rochesternh.net>
Subject: Squamanagonic Gate

Just following up our meeting of yesterday:

1. This issue will be added to the 6 PM October 20* Public Safety Committee agenda.

2. The disc golf folks will be invited to attend and convey their experiences with the “new” gate.

3. Rec Staff will formulate options for the PSC to consider in response to needs & concerns of disc golf, Chaplin
abutters and other users of Squamanagonic Park users.

4. Also to be employed in any final solution — enhanced sighage, publicized hours of operation, “Police Training
Facility”

Should 3 courtesy invite to the October 20™" PSC meeting be extended to the Chaplins? State Rep Newton?

Blaine M. Cax
City Manager
Rochester, New Hampshire

Telephone: (603)335-7506
Mobile: (603}781-7242

blaine.cox@rochesternh.net

*-7 ROCHESTER

REVW HAMEPFSHIRE




Laura McDormand

. L __ |
From: Donald Hamann

Sent: Saturday, October 2, 2021 9:36 AM

To: Laura McDormand

Cc Public Safety Committee; Gary Boudreau; Michaet Bezanson

Subject: FW: [Rochester NH] Traffic issue (Sent by Steve Beaudoin,

Stevebeaudoin@metrocast.net)

Please add to the Oct Safety Meeting

Donald ] Hamann

City Council Seat 58

41 fans Way

Rochester, NH 03867-4283
Donad.hamann@rochesternh.net
603-332-9246

From: Contact form at Rochester NH <cmsmailer@civicplus.com>

Sent: Friday, October 1, 2021 4:06 PM

To: Donaid Hamann <donald.hamann@rochesternh.net>

Subject: [Rochester NH] Traffic issue (Sent by Steve Beaudoin, Stevebeaudoin@metrocast.net)

Hello dhamann,

Steve Beaudoin (Stevebeaudoin@metrocast.net) has sent you a message via your contact form
(https://www.rochesternh.net/users/dhamann/contact) at Rochester NH.

If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at
https://www.rochesternh net/user/171/edit.

Message:

As I'm sure you're aware, the traffic on Charles St. has been an ongoing problem during school pick up times.
Though it has gotten better with people southbound pulling as far right as possible and northbound hugging the

yellow line, occasionally there is a car parked alongside the northbound side of the road effectively stopping
cars from passing on the right.

Could you consider a no parking sign between the hours of 2:30 and 3:30 (guessing on times here) on the
northbound side of Charles St. between Academy St. and the Hope on Haven Hill driveway? There is plenty of
room to safely pass on the right. This would keep traffic moving.



Thank you,
Steve Beaudoin
24 Hemlock St.
Rochester

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to report this email as
spam,



To the public safety committee,

It’s time to do something before we have a serious accident. My wife
and family have lived on Autumn Street for over 30 years, and have seen it
change from a quiet back road io a major bypass mostly for all the people
traveling to and from Maine. It will only get worse with all the new home
building and the start of the newly approved SIG factory. Cars,
trucks{oversize), and fleets of Fed-Ex trucks fly down our street constantly.
One of my biggest fears is all of the scrap metal trucks coming from Maine
headed to Lambert’s overloaded with junk cars, unsecured loads of junk,
and unsafe vehicles. | have seen pickup trucks with frailers loaded with a
junk car while towing another car, on many occasions. | don’t believe that
the trailers in most cases have any brakes lights or brakes. | have picked
up junk that has fallen off these trucks too often. It is time to do something
about this and | am asking your committee what can be done.

I also have a request to have sidewalks installed on our sireet. Our
street has many children, dog walkers, joggers, and bicyclists trying to
enjoy our street, but without sidewalks it is not a pleasant time. All of the
newer streets that intersect Autumn Street have sidewalks which end
abruptly at Autumn Street except those north of Grove Street. What is
required to make a request for a sidewalk? | would be glad to start a
petition if needed.

My final question is why can’t we reduce our speed limits below 30
MPH ? It seems that every request has been laughed at, during your
safety meetings. Why? Many communities throughout our state and
bordering states have lower limits, take Salmon Falls road entering Berwick
for example. Please give me the logic for not lowering the speed limit on a
densely populated residential street. Thank you and look forward to a
reply.

Tom & Evelyn Plourde 116 Autumn Street



Laura McDormand

h

From: Claire Blanchette

Sent: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 10:28 AM
To: Laura McDermand

Subject: 4 Corners

Ricky Sessler came in and recommended a mirror for at the end of Meaderboro Road, which is the 4 corners of Estes and
Walinut Street area. Contact number 767-2756

Claire Blanchette

Administrative Assistant |

City of Rochester, DPW
603-335-7553
claire.blanchette@rochesternh.net



Laura McDormand
“

From: Michael Bezanson

Sent: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 12:05 PM

To: Laura McDormand

Cc: Public Safety Committee; Gary Boudreau; Tim Wilder

Subject: FW: [Rochester NH] Speed Limit in Blue Hills Neighborhood (Sent by Hannah Essex,

hannahaessex@gmail.com)

Laura,

Please add an agenda item to the Public Safety Committee meeting for the below request: “Blue Hills Drive - Speed
Limit Reduction Request”

Thank you,

Mike

Michael Bezanson, PE

City Engineer

City of Rochester, New Hampshire
Department of Public Works

45 Old Dover Road

Rochester, NH 03867-3445
phone: 603.332.4096

The Right-To-Know Law (RSA 21-A) pravides that most e-mail communications, to or from Cily employees regarding the business of the City of Roshester, are
government records available to the public upon request. Therefore, this e-mail communication may be subject to public disclosure.

From: Contact form at Rochester NH <cmsmailer@civicplus.com>

Sent: Friday, October 8, 2021 11:28 AM

To: Michael Bezanscon <michael.bezanson@rochesternh.net>

Subject: [Rochester NH] Speed Limit in Blue Hills Neighborhood (Sent by Hannah Essex, hannahaessex@gmail.com)

Hello mbezanson,

Hannah Essex (hannahaessex@gmail.com) has sent you a message via your contact form
(https://www.rochesternh.net/users/mbezanson/contact) at Rochester NH.

If you don't want to receive such e-mails, you can change your settings at

https://www.rochesternh.net/user/406/edit.
Message:

Hi Michael,

I'm not sure if you're the correct person to discuss this with or not but I had a concern about the posted speed
limit in my neighborhood, Blue Hills Drive, off of 202 near the Barrington line. At the beginning of the street
there is a sign posting a 30 MPH speed limit for the neighborhood. However, I find this speed to be way too fast
for our neighborhood. Blue Hills Drive has no sidewalks; there are always people, dogs, and children on walks;
and it is not a through street. It seems to me that a 30 MPH speed limit sign is an invitation to drive too fast on
our roads. Would it be possible to have the speed limit changed to something more reasonable for a
neighborhood?



Thank you for your consideration.
Hannah Essex

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to report this email as
spam.
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